November 2017

# November 2017



Knights of Columbus Council 11101 Greensboro, NC

#### Special points of interest:

- Always link our faith to what we do
- Rededicate yourself to the Mission
- Next Council meeting is November 9, 2017, 7:00 pm
- 0 & D Meeting is November 6, 2017
- Pancake Breakfast is December
  3, 2017, after the 9:00 am Mass
- Christmas Party December 16, 2017, 7:00 pm

#### Inside this issue:

Coats for Kids

Belk Ticket Sales	2
Blood Drive	2
Third Degree Schedule	3
Family of the Month	3
Knight of the Month	3
Insurance Agent Message	4

# **Pancake Breakfast is Coming Back**

After a long hiatus due to the construction of the Simmons Parish Center, the Pancake breakfast will be returning on December 3, 2017, after the 9:00 am Mass.

Work is under way to establish 3 teams of members to man the event. The teams will rotate each month. Thus a team will only have to work once a quarter.

Teams will be comprised of the following:

Setup, Preparation and Cooking, Servers and Dining Hall Cleanup Crew.

Anyone wishing to join a team should contact the deputy grand knight.

In addition to team leaders, an over all cocoordinator is needed.

If you would like to have some fraternal time with your brother knights, please step forward.





# **Sir Knight John Devera Funeral**

Sir Knight John Devera a member of St. Pius X Church died October 15, 2017. John was a member of Council 939 and Abbott Vincent Taylor 779.

Members of Fr. Francis Connolly Assembly 3253 joined force with Abbott Vincent Taylor Assembly 779 to honor John at a funeral Mass on October 23, 2017.

The combined assemblies had 17 Honor Guard in regalia at the Mass.







#### **Coats For Kids Distribution**

Youth Director Dan Allen headed up a drive to furnish coats for needy immigrants children.

Dan combined his efforts with St. Mary's Council 8684 who sponsor immigrants from third world countries.

All of the children come from very warn climates and do not have winter clothing. Most arrive here with the clothes on their

A typical child will be wearing a t-shirt, shorts and sandals or flip-flops. Not much protection for our 30 and 40 degree weather.

Last year and this year our council was able to purchase 240 coats for distribution.

The Grand Knight of St. Mary's council stated the children were so happy to receive the coats, they

would wear them to church even on the warmest days.

Distribution this year will take place on Saturday November 11, 2017, starting at 10:00 am.

If you are interested in attending, contact Dan Allen for direction and a meeting place.

Nothing matches the smile on a child's face who just received a warn coat.



# **Belk Ticket Sales For Charity**

We are entering the last of the Belk Charity Ticket Sales.

The Sale will take place on November 4, 2017.

Members are encouraged to make every effort to sell tickets before that date.

Every dollar of the ticket sales remains in the council for our charitable works.

Last year the proceeds enabled the council to sponsor a seminarian. He is Patrick Walsh, the nephew of Pat Spivey.

We were fortunate to get someone who has a connection to our own parish. In the past we supported a person we did not know,

but was given to us by the Charlotte Diocese who was in need.

Along with the seminarian, the council was able to fund the security system for the existing school building at St. Pius X, school essay contest, and Room at the Inn.

### **Blood Drive**



American **Red Cross**  Next Blood drive is scheduled for November 10. 2017, from 9:30 am to 6:30

If you are able to donate, please register to attend the all day drive.

We are looking for help to setup, register, canteen

workers and cleanup crew.

As you can see this is a all day blood drive. Therefore all the help who can, please come.

The drive is being supervised by Brother Mike Martin.

He will need all the help he can get.



# **Third Degree Schedule**

The following is all the Third Degrees Scheduled today on the State Website;

11-11-17, Concord 7450 12-02-17, Goldsboro 5487 02-03-18, Clemmons 9499 02-10-18, Raleigh 2546 03-03-18, Wilmington 1074 03-24-18, Gastonia 6700 04-28-18, Greensboro

06-02-18, Garner 11266

13236

All Second Degrees who wish to attend, should contact their Financial Secretary.

He will have to register you as a candidate and pay the necessary fees.

There is no cost to the candidate. You pay this as part of the initiation fee at your First Degree.

Your council will pay for the Third Degree.

As you can see, except for the degree April 28, 2018, in Greensboro are a distance away.

All Degrees are limited to a maximum of 50 candidate. Therefore, you must make you intentions known to attend a degree so your name can be added to the schedule.



# **Family Of The Month**



# November 2017

# **Glenn & Pat Spivey**

Check our website under

Family/Knight of the month for a complete biographic of this great family http://stpiusxcouncil11101.org/fom.htm

# **Knight OF The Month**





# Steve Szymanski

Check our website under

Family/Knight of the month for a complete biographic of this great knight http://stpiusxcouncil11101.org/fom.htm



Knights of Columbus Caoncil 11101

Knights of Columbus 2208 N. Elm Street Greensboro, NC 27408

Phine:336-202-5378 Fax:336-897-7818 E-mail: avarsikoc@gmail.com

**We Are Called** 

We are on the web!

Www.stpiusxcouncil11101.org



# A Founding Notion: Protecting the Breadwinner's Income

While jobs may be safer in 2016, accidents, injuries, and illnesses that can impact your ability to work still happen. Most, in fact, do not happen on the jobsite or place of employment. Did you know that a 2011 study revealed that more than 95 percent of the long-term disability claims on file were not work related?

The Knights have always sought to protect members' families from the "loss" of a breadwinner. I'm sure you know all about Father McGivney's vision for our insurance program. But you may not know that Father McGivney also wanted to find a way to help members who couldn't work because of an illness. After all, the "loss" of the breadwinner does not have to mean that person's death; it can also mean the loss of the breadwinner's income.

Consider that loss for a moment. How would your family fare if a source of income suddenly stopped? Could a dual-income family manage on one income? What about young families with a working father and a mother who cares for the children? What if his income halted due to an accident or illness?

I've heard some people say they have coverage at work, but too many aren't sure what this coverage entails, how much income it would provide or for how long. Having this protection counts for something, certainly, but it isn't "yours"; it's provided by the company for which you work at their discretion. It could be eliminated tomorrow.

That's where a personally-owned disability income insurance product, like Income Armor, comes into play. It can offer valuable income replacement in the event of an injury or illness. If you have a job, you must know about this coverage.

